
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT INITIAL STUDY/MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

DATE: January 3, 2024 

Based upon the conclusions set forth in the Initial Study, the CEQA Lead Agency finds that the proposed 
Project, which includes measures and mitigations designed to minimize environmental impacts, would 
not result in significant adverse effects on the environment. The CEQA Lead Agency has prepared this 
Notice of Intent to adopt the Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration pursuant to 14 CCR Section 
15072. 

Title:  DON PEDRO RECREATION AGENCY VISITOR CENTER PROJECT   

Project Description: Turlock Irrigation District (TID) proposes to construct a new building, functioning 
primarily as a staff administration office and customer visitor center, and rehabilitate the existing 
Trading Post. These two buildings will operate together and provide services and infrastructure to 
support DPRA staff needs, visitor’s needs, as well as customer needs for special events.  

Project Location: The proposed Project site is approximately one (1) mile east of the DPRA Headquarters  
and within the Fleming Meadows Campground in Tuolumne County. 

Project Proponent:  Don Pedro Recreation Agency  

Lead Agency:  TID  

Public Review Period: A 30-day public review period will begin on January 3, 2024. Written comments 
must be submitted to the Lead Agency no later than 5:00 PM on February 2, 2024. 

Available Material:  A copy of the draft Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) and 
supporting material are available online at https://www.tid.org/news-and-resources/public-notices/ 333 
E. Canal Drive, Turlock, CA 95381 

Contact for Public Comments:  Written comments on the draft Initial Study/Mitigated Negative 
Declaration may be addressed to: Bill Penney, Turlock Irrigation District, 333 E. Canal Drive, Turlock, CA 
95380 209-883-8385 and bfpenney@TID.ORG.  

 

 


